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CLERKS REPORT – APRIL 2021  

 

 

1.  Romansfield Noticeboard – visited Sales Office, they are going to liase with their Head Office re 

siting and erection of new board 

2. Welcome Booklet – 50 copies taken by Chairman for distribution for residents already occupying 

Romansfield site.  50 copies taken to Romansfield sales office, they will distribute to all houses in 

Phase 2 of the development. 

3. Meldon Woods – following on site discussions held on 8
th

 April, I agreed 6  temporary notices could 

be placed in the woods reminding Visitors to keep to the footpaths to protect the bluebells.  Cllr Ewen 

volunteered to make the signs and he with Cllrs Littlejohns and Heard agreed to put in place when 

made.  Decision added to decisions log of Decisions agreed by Clerk outside of a formal meeting. 

4. Noticeboards – Gary Friend has agreed to undertake the work, aims to start within a couple of weeks.  

Plans to do one board at a time by removing the board and taking away for repair before resiting.  

Meldon Hall committee have arranged an electrician to remove the lights from the Meldon board 

before that is replaced.  The committee will decide later if the lights will be replaced or not. 

5. Merrivale Road, Exeter Road Industrial Estate –have raised issues with Police and Highways re 

traffic queuing to the Recycling Centre and causing issues for businesses in the road particularly for 

their deliveries and customers trying to get to the premises.  Highways have said Skanskia also have 

problems so hopefully something may happen..! 

6. Mole Avon, Gypsy Corner, Glendon Cross ‘cut through road’ – resident has raised issues with 

overweight lorries constantly using the road.  I have asked for evidence and details of firms involved.  

In the meantime it is being raised at Okehampton Matters with the Police and I will raise with 

Highways to see if signage can be improved. 


